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Purpose of Report 

This report seeks to update the Partnership and Committee on the progress made in 
delivering the regeneration of Cumbernauld and Kilsyth Town Centres. 

The Cumbernauld Town Centre Action Plan was approved by the Economic Regeneration 
Committee of North Lanarkshire Council in 2006 as a multi-agency and wide ranging 
approach for the regeneration process in Cumbernauld Town Centre. The Kelvin Valley 
Action Plan, produced in 2003, set out the priorities for the regeneration of Kilsyth Town 
Centre. An approach to the development of a new set of Town Centre Action Plans for 
North Lanarkshire’s Town Centres is currently being devised. Work on the frameworks for 
the Cumbernauld area is due to commence this year, with partnership meetings and 
partners involved accordingly. Further detail on the programming and structure of 
consultation on the town centre action plan reviews will be provided to the next cycle of the 
Local Area Partnership. A Town Centre Frameworks guidance leaflet has been produced 
to provide more information on the process and is available to download from the North 
Lanarkshire Council website. 

Cumbernauld Town Centre Action Plan 

Central Way Corridor 

Works to improve drainage, resurface the central reservation and install a new and higher 
railing along the length of Central Way between town centre east roundabout and town 
centre west roundabout have now been completed, with the exception of some additional 
fencing items which will be completed by early June. Implementation of lighting 
improvements in the area between the Central Way bus stances has been delayed until the 
central reservation, road and bridge works are completed. Some re-design work is also 
being undertaken and the revised proposals will be circulated for consultation prior to 
finalisation. It is anticipated that work on site will commence in early October 2012. 

During consultation on the bus stances lighting proposals at the end of 201 1 , respondents 
took the opportunity to highlight a number of other issues with the Central Way bus stances 
and waiting areas, including accessibility, sense of safety and general quality of 
environment. Against this context, and aims within the CTCAP and Local Transport 
Strategy, the Council applied for funding from Strathclyde Partnership for Transport (SPT) 
to undertake a feasibility study into improvement of the bus facilities in Cumbernauld town 
centre. The study has now been completed and initial consultation with SPT and North 
Lanarkshire Council service representatives is planned. At present, a small amount of 
funding only is available to take forward recommendations of the study. Assessing funding 
opportunities and associated timescales is therefore a critical next step in advance of a 
wider programme of consultation being devised. 
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Cumbernauld Town Centre Signage Strategy 

Implementation of the pedestrian wayfinding and car park signage is now complete. 
Corresponding new road signs directing to the colour coded car parks are due to be 
installed by the end of May '12. Tenders for the next stage of the project, internal 
wayfinding signage within the three shopping centres, have been returned and it is aimed to 
appoint a contractor in early June '12. Designs are also being prepared for two new 
entrance signs at either end of Central Way, to be located on town centre east and town 
centre west roundabouts. These works are being supported by Campsies Centre 
(Cum be rnau Id) Ltd . 

KILSYTH TOWN CENTRE ACTION PLAN 

The access improvement works, refurbishment of King Street car park and installation of 
new entrance and interpretative signage in Kilsyth Town Centre and conservation area are 
now complete. Pedestrian access routes into the town centre from Airdrie Road and Market 
Close have been resurfaced and widened, and a new DDA compliant ramp has been 
constructed at Stirling Road to replace the previous stepped ramp arrangement. King Street 
car park has been resurfaced, parking bays have been redone in block paving and new 
street trees have been planted. The new signage is aimed to better illustrate the range of 
services, amenities and facilities in Kilsyth Town Centre and the surrounding area, and to 
highlight entry into the town centre and conservation area from the main road network. 

Cumbernauld Village Conservation Area Regeneration Scheme 

The Cumbernauld Village CARS includes two small grant schemes for householders and 
shopfront improvements. Twenty two shop and business premises have been offered and 
accepted Shopfront Improvement grants and contractors Ashwood Scotland have been 
appointed to carry out the improvement works between April-July 2012. For the 
Householder grant scheme, 25 applications have been approved and grant offers made, 
with approved works being done by contractors appointed by each individual applicant. 
Works to 19 properties have been carried out to date under this scheme, consisting 
primarily of timber window refurbishment/ replacement work and repairs to slate roofs and 
chimneys. 

In addition to the small grant schemes, there are four priority buildings identified within the 
Cumbernauld Village CARS. Ardenlea House, the former library/ museum behind the 
Village Hall, has been sold by auction in Spring 2012, following its repossession, and the 
new owner has commenced refurbishment works. For the former Village Primary School, 
the Cumbernauld House Trust and Cumbernauld Village Action for the Community (CVAC) 
are now leading on a proposal to refurbish the building for community and charity hub uses, 
with the support of North Lanarkshire Council. Big Lottery Fund (f10,OOO) and a small 
CARS grant (f4,lOO) are currently being used to prepare an overall Feasibility Study and 
an Architectural Feasibility Study to assess viable use options within this community/ charity 
remit. 

Recommendation 

It is recommended that the Local Area Partnership note progress made on the projects and 
initiatives that have progressed recently within Cumbernauld and Kilsyth Town Centres. 
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